I am writing to ask you to take steps to mitigate shortages of cancer care drugs.

In 2023, an estimated 23,480 Connecticut residents will be diagnosed with cancer, but now more than ever, cancer is a treatable disease. Cancer mortality is declining 2.3% each year in the U.S. largely due to advances in drug treatments. However, access to lifesaving or life-extending treatments are in jeopardy due to shortages of critical drugs used to treat a variety of conditions. 

More than a dozen oncology drugs are now on the FDA’s shortage list. The lack of predictability in the generic cancer care drug supply chain negatively impacts patients with cancer — including disruptions or delays in treatment, potentially leading to irreversible disease progression.

I appreciate Congress’ efforts to secure the drug supply chain by including provisions from Mitigating Emergency Drug Shortages (MEDS) Act in the enacted Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act in 2020. However, further steps are needed to protect patients. 

Congress can help mitigate future shortages by:

· Improving the FDA’s visibility into the supply chain and access to data so the agency can predict and respond to potential shortages earlier.	
· If existing manufacturers cannot ramp up production to meet demand, importation options must be pursued. 
· Providing health systems and providers with as much advance notice as possible, which will allow providers to better plan for shortages.
· Examine the economic incentives that are driving generic manufacturers out of the market and be prepared to stabilize the market with long-term contracts and guaranteed prices. 
· Incentivize the U.S. production of critical medications through price stabilization and investment in advanced manufacturing. 
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I urge you to work within Congress to extend FDA’s authority to ensure a sustainable and reliable drug supply chain and access to the best cancer treatment for Connecticut patients. Thank you.


